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Develop and sustain a collaborative teaching and learning 
culture with high expectations of success for all students 

Assembly  

The sporting talent of our students 

ǿŀǎ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜŘ ŀǘ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ǎǇƻǊǘǎ 

assembly. We had a special guest 

from the NRL talking to the children 

about the benefits playing sport has 

on your mind and body. We also 

enjoyed listening to the choir and a 

piano recital. Such talent in our 

school community!       

Rostrum Public Speaking 

The Rostrum public speaking finals 
were held on Friday. 
Congratulations to the ten finalists 
who entertained and informed the 
crowd with topics such as volcanoes, 
it was worth it, and wild rides.  Well 
done to Avari who is the finalist and 
who will represent Charles Weston 
School Coombs in the quarter finals 
at Arawang Primary School. 
Congratualtions to Elise in 3/4 who 
is the runner up.  
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Create and foster a positive and welcoming school culture 

KidsMatter 

We are a KidsMatter School that provides a framework 

for the mental health and wellbeing of our students. 

Did you know that each week teachers are focusing on 

an area of social and emotional learning in the 

classroom? Last week kindergarten performed role 

plays around what to do if someone is unkind to you. 

Teachers will soon be posting on Seesaw about the 

classΩs social and emotional learning so that you can 

continue these important conversations at home. We 

are now looking at current issues for our students 

across the year levels and would be interested to hear 

what areas of emotional wellbeing are currently 

important for your child.  You can speak with your 

class teacher, our community coordinator Natalie or 

leave a note in the box in the front office. The staff will 

be talking about issues that are currently important to 

our school community in the coming weeks. Thank you 

to our parent representatives Bec Hides, Kellie 

Aulmann and Miriam English for sharing their insights.    

Reconciliation Week 

Reconciliation Week is an opportunity to think about 

our shared history with the theme this year being 

5ƻƴΩǘ YŜŜǇ IƛǎǘƻǊȅ ŀ aȅǎǘŜǊȅΦ ¢ƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪ 

there will be yarning circles led by our students Jack, 

Avari, Jorja, Ki, Jadah, Isaiah and Jamie. A yarning 

circle is an opportunity to sit together, get to know 

each other and share knowledge. This is a special 

chance for students to hear directly from one another 

and family members about what it means to them to 

be an Aboriginal and or a Torres Strait Islander. Year 

5/6 learned about the importance of knowing our 

history and also cultural aspects such as totems, 

language, storytelling, dance and song.   

Simultaneous Storytime  
The school participated in the Simultaneous Storytime 

on Wednesday. This was a great opportunity to 

celebrate reading and Australian literature. Children 

from the Coombs Early Learning Centre visited 

preschool to participate and students in Japanese 

enjoyed a bilingual reading of the book Hickory, 

Dickory Dash.   

 

 

 
Sports Assembly 
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PBL Focus for Weeks 5 and 6 
 This fortnight our focus is around respect and 

organisation connected to Nude Foods.  

 
Students from kindergarten to year six are studying 
healthy eating in HPE lessons. To compliment this 
learning, Charles Weston School Coombs will be 
promoting Nude Foods ς that is, healthy and 
environmentally friendly foods without excess 
packaging. Starting week five, students will receive 
9ǇǊŀƛǎŜ Ǉƻƛƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ōǊƛƴƎƛƴƎ ΨƭƛǘǘŜǊƭŜǎǎ ƭǳƴŎƘŜǎΩ ǘƻ 
school.  
 
Check out these great examples from our preschool 
students: 

Reminder  

31 May = Hats Away. 

 

The Cancer Council ACT recommends ACT school 

children do not need to wear hats during the winter 

months of June and July as UV levels are low.  This is 

also a time that can support children's vitamin D 

requirements.  

 

Passions and Pursuits 

¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪ 5ŀŦŦƻŘƛƭΩǎ ƎǊŀƴŘƳƻǘƘŜǊ IƻƴƎ ŎŀƳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 

cooking class during Passions and Pursuits to show 

the children how to make traditional Chinese 

dumplings. Each week there will be a parent or carer 

joining the class to cook food such as damper, 

pumpkin scones, fried rice and lots more.  It is such a 

wonderful opportunity for our students to learn from 

our school community beyond their teachers. Please 

contact the community coordinator Natalie or the 

organising teacher if you would like to share your 

skills or interests in any of our Passions and Pursuits 

class. 

Lost Property 

Our lost property is overflowing with over 30 drink 

bottles as well as countless hats and jumpers.   The 

lost property is located in the foyer of the front office. 

Please come and have a look or encourage your child 

to look for their missing items.    

 

Such lunches are jam packed full of healthy foods and 
ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ ƭƻƻƪ ŀŦǘŜǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ ǿŜƭƭōŜƛƴƎΣ 
but our school environment as well, as it reduces the 
amount of waste needing to be sent to the landfill. 
For more information, visit: 
https://www.nudefoodday.com.au/  
 
OR, check out the Nude Food posters being displayed 
on HPE notice boards in shared spaces around the 
school. 

The expectations we are focusing on are our 

two all settings PBL areas of Respect and 

Organisation.  

The expectations we are connecting to Nude 

Foods for these areas are: 

-We care for property  

and the environment 

-We are prepared  

-We set goals  

 

https://www.nudefoodday.com.au/
https://www.nudefoodday.com.au/
https://www.nudefoodday.com.au/
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Student Parliament 
 On Friday 25 May we (Gavin, Avari, and Ande) went to 

ǘƘŜ ά¢ƘŜ aƛǎǎƛƴƎ ¸ƻǳǘƘ CƻǊǳƳέΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ǿŀǎ Ǌǳƴ ǘƻ 

help us prevent our friends and family going missing. 

We met with the staff of the Australian Federal Police 

(AFP), National Missing Persons, ThinkUKnow, 

Headspace and Kids Help Line. We even got a 

perspective from a family on the disappearance of 

their brother. Not only did we get fancy name tags, we 

also got free food.  

 

On the serious side though, we learnt different 

subjects from different people. We learnt why people 

aged 13 to 17 have a higher risk (x6 more) of going 

missing due to issues around mental health, dealing 

with emotions and cyber safety. We also learnt what 

to do if you feel like someone has gone missing and 

tips on reaching out for help with your friends.  

This day was not sit and listen, we got to do lots of 

engaging cooperative activities.  

This event was international with 26 countries 

participating on this day and representatives from 

eight other schools in attendance. We enjoyed our 

time and if you have more questions we encourage 

you to go to one of these websites: 

https://kidshelpline.com.au/ or 

https://www.headspace.org.au/.  

 

 

 

 

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://www.headspace.org.au/
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Year Level News 
 

On Wednesday, 24 May the year six band went to 

Chapman Primary School to perform at a combined 

band performance. This is an event that happens once a 

term where different school bands come together to 

play music that they have all been learning.  

 

This term we were performing for Arawang Primary 

School with Chapman Primary joining as well. When we 

arrived, we set up our instruments in the hall. We 

played Linus and Lucy, Latin Fire, Attack of the Cyclops, 

Long Shorts and American Spirit March. After a quick 

recess all the students in Chapman sat down in front of 

us in the hall as well as some parents for a short 

concert. After performing we went straight back to 

school and had a late lunch break. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Unit of Inquiry  

Students have begun their summative task where they 

are researching a type of energy in preparation for our 

upcoming Learning Journey in week seven. Students 

will be presenting a stall as part of an energy expo. We 

had an incursion from ActSmart focusing on our 

energy use at home and ways we can be more energy 

sustainable. We have been focusing on research and 

ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǊŜǇƻǊǘǎΣ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀǘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ΨŘŜǘŜǊƳƛƴŜ 

ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴŎŜΩ ƻŦ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘΦ This 

reading strategy is also linked in with our cooperative 

reading groups. These groups  aim to build students 

comprehension through a variety of texts while using 

the four reader roles; code breaker, text analyst, text 

participant and illustrator. 
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Charles Weston School P+C 

Thank you to everyone who could join the P+C 

meeting on 15 May.  We had an enthusiastic meeting 

ǘƘŀǘ Ƙŀǎ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ǘƻ Ǉƭŀƴ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎΣ 

including a dessert night in term two, a craft night in 

term three and a disco in term four.  If you would like 

to be a part of the planning for these activities, please 

join us at the next meeting 19 June 2018 from 7pm. 

 

Save the date for the Dessert Night on Tuesday, 26 

June. This will be a social night for parents and carers.   

 

A big thank you to the 20 parents that could join the 

resources morning on 18 May.  It was a fantastic 

morning which saw many maths home resources kits 

laminated, cut up and packaged ready for use.  We are 

planning one of these mornings once a term so if you 

are handy with a pair of scissors please keep an eye 

out for the next date.    

 

If there are any parents/carers able to help finish the 

kits please contact Natalie the Community 

Coordinator.     

The P+C would like to have a logo created for use on 

all our information sheets and materials.  If you are 

good at design or know someone who is and could do 

it for free or low cost, please get in touch with the 

team via our email address: 

charleswestonparents@gmail.com 

 

We would like to get a banner printed by our next 

market stall on 8 July 2018 and would need something 

by mid-June 2018.  

 

We are still collecting for the next uniform pool shop 

later in the year. If you have any outgrown uniforms in 

good condition please place them in the black hamper 

in the Front Office. 

 

If you have any questions or want more information 

on volunteering with the P+C please email 

charleswestonparents@gmail.com 

 

Are you a member of ACT Libraries? 
 
Library membership is free and gives you access to 
over 700,000 books, magazines, DVDs, digital books, 
electronic resources, and much more. 
 
If you are not a member join here: 
https://www.library.act.gov.au/how_to_use_the_libra
ry/join_the_library  
 
Did you know that your children can also be 
members?  
 
There are many excellent e-resources they can use to 
help them with their learning. The library offers free 
subscriptions to the following websites that could help 
your child. 
Visit 
https://www.library.act.gov.au/eresources/online_res
ources_for_kids to see some more of the e-resources 
available.  
 
There is also free access to Mango Languages. Mango 
Languages teaches you practical grammar, vocabulary, 
pronunciation and cultural skills of some of the world's 
most popular languages. Languages include: Arabic, 
Chinese (Mandarin and Cantonese), Croatian, Czech, 
Danish, Dari, Dutch, Farsi, Finnish, French, German, 
Greek, Haitian Creole, Hebrew, Hindi, Indonesian, 
Irish, Italian, Japanese, Korean, Norwegian, Pashto, 
Portuguese, Russian, Slovak, Tagalog, Tamil, Thai, 
Turkish, Ukrainian, Urdu and Vietnamese. A great 
resource for parents raising bilingual children. Mango 
Languages also has English lessons for people who 
speak: Brazilian, Chinese, French, German, Greek, 
Italian Japanese, Korean, Polish, Spanish, Russian and 
Turkish.  
Kind Regards,  
Sam Thornton 
English as an Additional Language/Dialect Specialist 
Teacher 

 

mailto:charleswestonparents@gmail.com
mailto:charleswestonparents@gmail.com
https://www.library.act.gov.au/how_to_use_the_library/join_the_library
https://www.library.act.gov.au/how_to_use_the_library/join_the_library
https://www.library.act.gov.au/eresources/online_resources_for_kids
https://www.library.act.gov.au/eresources/online_resources_for_kids
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Term 2 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Week 5 
28 May ς  
1 June 

RECONCILIATIO
N DAY 
 PUBLIC 

HOLIDAY 

Molonglo 
Playgroup 
9:30 ς 11:30 
 
ICAS Science 

Pre Preschool 
Playgroup 
1:30 - 3:00 

Newsletter Year 3/4 
Learning 
Journey 
8:30-9:30 

Week 6 
4 June ς  
8 June 

¦ƴŘŜǊ рΩǎ {ǘƻǊȅ 
Time 9:15 ς 
9:45 
 
English 
Conversation 
1:30 ς 3:00 
 
South Weston 
Cross Country 
@ Stromlo 
Forest Park 

Molonglo 
Playgroup 
9:30 ς 11:30 
 
Year 5 
Combined Band 

Pre Preschool 
Playgroup 
1:30 - 3:00 
 
Christian 
Education 

Junior Athletics 
Carnival  
11:15-12:45 

Meet & Mingle 
8:45-9:10 
 
Assembly - 9:15 
 
G.A.T.E.W.A.Y.S. 
Mathematics 

Week 7 
11 June ς 
15 June 

 
v¦99bΩ{ 

BIRTHDAY 
PUBLIC 

HOLIDAY 
 

Molonglo 
Playgroup 
9:30 ς 11:30 

Pre Preschool 
Playgroup 
1:30 - 3:00 
 
ICAS Spelling 

Newsletter 
 
 
 
ICAS Writing 

Year 5/6 Energy 
Expo 8:45am 

Week 8 
18 June ς 
22 June 

¦ƴŘŜǊ рΩǎ {ǘƻǊȅ 
Time 9:15 ς 
9:45 
 
English 
Conversation 
1:30 ς 3:00 

Molonglo 
Playgroup 
9:30 ς 11:30 

Pre Preschool 
Playgroup 
1:30 - 3:00 

Kindergarten 
Learning 
Journey 2:00pm 

Meet & Mingle 
8:45-9:10 
 
Assembly - 9:15 

Week 9 
25 June ς 
29 June 

¦ƴŘŜǊ рΩǎ {ǘƻǊȅ 
Time 9:15 ς 
9:45 
 
English 
Conversation 
1:30 ς 3:00 

Molonglo 
Playgroup 
9:30 ς 11:30 

Pre Preschool 
Playgroup 
1:30 - 3:00 

Newsletter  

Week 10 
2 July ς  
6 July 

¦ƴŘŜǊ рΩǎ {ǘƻǊȅ 
Time 9:15 ς 
9:45 
 
English 
Conversation 
1:30 ς 3:00 

Molonglo 
Playgroup 
9:30 ς 11:30 

Pre Preschool 
Playgroup 
1:30 - 3:00 

 Meet & Mingle 
8:45-9:10 
 
Assembly - 9:15 

 
 

 
  

 

Term Calendar 
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  Community News 

Before/After School Care and Holiday Care 

 

Outside School Hours Care is provided by 

Communities at Work for before and after school care. 

The school is aware there have been long waiting lists 

for some time and have negotiated for an expansion 

of the service. There will be an increase in new places 

for term three.  

 

There will now also be a school holiday program based 

at Charles Weston School. (See next page). 

 


